
Chambers Season Preview

The Liberty Blue Jays are moving up a conference to the Suburban Gold division
and moving along with them is cross town rival Liberty North. They will have to bring their A
game if they want a good result out of this season. They will be playing teams such as both Blue
Springs schools, Lees Summit North and Lees Summit West, Raymore-Peculiar, Park Hill, and of
course Liberty North.

“The suburban gold division is the best of the best in Kansas City each week is going to be a big
challenge there is no easy game on our schedule and it’ll be even more difficult.” says blue jays
defensive coach Brian Van Hauen

With all the crazy things going on this year and all the changes everyone is going through the
blue jays have been preparing for this since they got the news that they had to make changes to
how they go throughout practice day in and day out. The mask mandate even goes for all the
players when they don’t have their helmets on because they want everyone to be safe so they
can play this fall.

“With covid protocols it’s just every kid has a mask and if your helmet is not on your mask is
up.” Van Hauen says

“Liberty North will always be our biggest rival,” Van Hauen explained “other than that Park Hill,
Lees Summit West, both Blue Springs schools, are pretty solid opponents.”

Moving up a division is a big thing to do epically in this division because it’s the best of the best
in Kansas City going against each other. There’s going to be some good competition on Friday
nights around the northland.

The Blue Jays graduated eight seniors six on defense, two on offense and are returning the rest
of the team for this upcoming season. With a handful of underclassmen taking on varsity rolls
for the first time.

“We do have three sophomores that will be starting their first varsity game on defense in Jack
Carbajal and Ricky Ahmurrazee as well as Nchang Ndifor.” says coach Van Hauen

People all over Clay County have started a #LetThemPlay trying to get the traction they need to
get the school boards across Clay County to vote yes so that high school sports can play this
year so the seniors can play their last season or so the freshman can play in their first season on
a high school team or that the freshman that made varsity can get some playing time for the
first time.

“I’m most looking forward to watching the boys play and seeing our community get back to
some sense of normalcy on Friday nights. “coach Van Hauen explained



He says this perfect he just wants the community to get back to what they do best and that’s
cheering on the home team on Fridays under the lights. Even if that does mean that less than
fifty percent of the crowd can come to the games.


